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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
                    NEWSLETTER – 17.02.23

         www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                                 E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                                       @htseaton (twitter)
 Dates for Your Diary
17th Feb 

School Closes for Half Term 
27th Feb 

School Reopens
1st March

Church

8th March

Church

15th March

Church
22nd March

Church
29th March

Church, Easter Service
31st March
School Closes for Easter Holidays

17th April
School Reopens

1st May
 
School Closed Bank Holiday
8th May

School Closed Bank Holiday

25thMay 
School Closes for Half Term Holidays & PD Days
8th June

School Reopens

21st July
School Closes for Summer Holidays

4th Sept

School Reopens

27th Oct
School Closes for Half Term Holidays
6th Nov


School Reopens

19th Dec 
School Closes for Christmas Holidays
3rd Jan 2024

School Reopens 
Parental Consultations

Our Spring term Parental Consultations will take place week commencing 6th March.  Invitations for 10-minute face to face appointments will be sent out, Monday 27th February at 4.30pm. For any children with Individual Education Plans (IEP) please make a double appointment (20 minutes) to review your child’s IEP targets and to set new ones for the Summer term.  This appointment is for parents only so we request that you do not bring children along.  Any issues please contact the school office or email your child’s class teacher.

Wellbeing

Please find attached with this email a leaflet for parents and carers of children and young people with special educational needs and/or disabilities aged 0-25years

Strike Action Tuesday 28th February

Further to the information which has been emailed out this week regarding the NEU strike action please note the following:

All school -registered children of compulsory school age in classes open on days when strike action is being taken are still required to attend school, regardless of parental choice or the closure of other classes in school.  This also includes all identified Pupil Premium pupils.
We have followed the guidance from the DFE, Unions and the Trust, and our risk assessment for contingency planning on strike days has identified that we only have the capacity to provide supervision for a limited amount of  pupils eligible for pupil premium children, so unfortunately, we are unable to provide childcare for any other children on the 28th February 2023. 

Please monitor your emails for any further updates.

School Meal Price Increase

Hartlepool Borough Council have informed us the price of a school meal will increase on 1st April 2023 to £2.41 per meal (£12.05 per week).  Can we remind parents that school meals should be paid weekly in advance using ParentPay?  If payment is not made in advance and made in arrears then you may be asked to provide your child with a packed lunch.  School meal arrangements can only be changed in writing at the end of a school half term.  If there are any issues with payment please contact the school office.
Conjunctivitis

Please be aware that we have had a high number of cases of conjunctivitis reported to school recently.  Please take extra precautions over the holidays such as regular hand washing etc. to prevent spread of this infection. 
Year 5 Swimming

Please can we remind parents that Year 5 will be swimming every day week commencing 27th February, except Tuesday 28th when it is the National Strike Day.  Girls require a plain dark one-piece swimming costume, swimming cap and towel.  Boys require plain dark swimming trunks (not shorts), swimming cap and towel.  Swimming caps can be purchased on ParentPay and are priced at £1.50.
Can we ask that children have their swimming costume in their swim bag to change into at the pool and do not wear it under their uniform.  This is to prevent pupils having to wear this all day in the event that the swimming session is cancelled and also will prevent underwear being forgotten. 
Parking Complaints

Please can we ask that if you travel to school by car that you are mindful where you park. The surrounding area of the school is permit holders only and we have had complaints from residents and other parents regarding the way some parents are parking on Crawford Street.  We have received a number of complaints regarding a silver/ grey mini, as well as a number of other vehicles which are causing issues on a morning. We have contacted Hartlepool Borough Council and asked that they can send out Parking Enforcement Officers to patrol the area during school drop off and collection times. Can we also remind Parents/Guardians not to use the staff car park whilst dropping off or collecting children from school.  This applies to all Nursery drop offs, afterschool clubs and “Seaton Crew” childcare.  This is for Health and safety and school insurance purposes. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








